

GLAMIS & AREA COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Glamis Kinnettles Douglastown Glen Ogilvie Charleston Roundyhill

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 17th May 2021 at 7pm via Microsoft teams

Present :

R. Dick(chair), J.Johnston (secretary), C.Jackson(treasurer),R.Finlay, E.Walker-Munro

Attending Members:

Councillor A. McMillan Douglas, Provost R.Proctor

Apologies:

Councillor J.Bell

Minutes:

Proposed: E.Walker-Munro Seconded: R.Finlay

Matters Arising

Apparently the Garden Club has been unable to persuade someone to take on the position of treasurer so at the moment we, as the Community Council, will continue to hold their funds for them. However it will be pointed out that this is a temporary arrangement. Unfortunately A.Grey has decided not to join the Community Council but will help in any way she can. The issue of speeding at Roundyhill was brought up. R.Proctor has spoken with the complainant as well as R.Hutchenson Road Safety Officer. The Road Safety Department are going to look at the situation. With regards to the rewilding of verges in Kinnettles it was suggested that there has to be a balance between road safety and the environment. The War Memorial nomination has been sent away.

Treasurer's Report

C.Jackson, who has agreed to become the treasurer, is working through the paperwork with R.Dick .

Police Report

Nothing to report

Planning

There are no applications pertaining to our area

Play Area

The goal posts have been ordered and paid for and R.Finlay is to organise getting them cemented in. Various estimates have been received with regards to play park equipment but to buy the equipment will require fundraising. R.Dick is looking at what charities might be able to give help. The Council will also liaise with J.Cormack from Charleston as she was involved with getting equipment for the Charleston Play park. The Council also are looking into the possibility of getting funds from the Glamis Community Trust.

Councillors Report

A full Council meeting was held on Thursday 13th May and a new group was formed with regards to the Leisure Centre. Apparently the maximum parking time on the street is 60mts.

Correspondence

There have been no requests from the public.

The Council are holding the Bi Annual Community council meeting on Thursday 27th May at 6pm. E.Walker-Munro and C.Jackson volunteered to attend.R.Dick will inform the Council of the change of treasurer. Apparently the Council have appointed Lyn Devine as Older Peoples Champion.

A.O.C.B

It was suggested that a community BBQ be held again . The last one was quite a success. R.Dick is to speak to J.Duncan with regards to using their garden and to W.Inglis with regards to putting up bunting.

The Community has been informed that the items which used to be on display in the Angus Museum are now on display at the House of Dun. The idea of doing a newsletter was discussed but the council reckoned more investigating would be required with regards to who would want it . R.Dick is to speak with A.Grey about the newsletter .Discussions have ensued about the disposal of the Duncan Hall. The Duncan Hall committee have discussed the disposal of said hall with any money going to the community.Councillor.McMillan Douglas will keep us informed as to what is decided.

The planters on the Dundee Road are now completed and looking good. Seeds have been broadcast in the area next to the old nurse's home.

A Community shop is open in the old Angus Museum . It is open from 11-2 Mon-Sat and in its first 3weeks it made £700 which will go to the village.

The topic of speeding through the village was raised and it was suggested that more signage was required with the possibility of painting the 20mph sign on the road a suggestion. Provost Proctor volunteered to chase this up and speak to Craig Hudson.

Unfortunately the benches in the village are needing painted again

Next meeting is 21/06/2021 and hopefully will be held in the Coffee Shop at 7.30pm.